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Dear WWCC Community,

The count-down to Celebration Week is on!
We are planning for Grandparents’  Day,  Book
Week, the College Fete & Fireworks,  and the
presentation of Year 12 major works.  Please
pray for our staff ,  particularly the community
team, as they work to f inalise all  the details !
There are many ways for you to be involved,
so keep an eye on the College Facebook page
for details .  
On a safety note,  please be aware of safety in
the College car park.  I  know this reminder
has been given before,  but please drive
slowly and use the crossings provided. We
want to keep our students and families safe,
and that requires some dil igence from all
users of the car park.  
This week,  we congratulate the Da Vinci
Decathlon team on a f irst-place f inish in the
Legacy Division during their recent trip to
Knox Grammar in Sydney.  A big thank you to
Dr Brooke Scriven,  who has worked so hard
with the team, and to Mrs Ali  Owers,  who
stepped in on very short notice to
accompany the team to Sydney.
Thank you also to the many families,
students and staff  members who are
contributing to the College’s Strategic
Planning work this week.

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

WEEK 3B,  TERM 3

https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/event-details/grandparents-and-special-friends-day-1


Mr Phill ip Wilson
PRINCIPAL

Rachel McClure
ACTING PRINCIPAL

“What is your deep hope for

your children?” It’s a big

question- it reaches well

beyond academic results or

being happy at school, to the

heart of the faith and

character we want our

children to develop, and the

sense of purpose and

accomplishment we hope

they will experience in their

lives. And our answers to

that question will help guide

the way we grow and develop

our school, so thank you for

being involved in the

conversations this week."

GIVE THANKS

Prayer Points

A wonderful Term 3

Good health for our families

Year 12's upcoming HSC

Trial Exams

Upcoming excursions

Upcoming Celebration Week

For a great community

For upcoming excursions

For new learning opportunities

PRAYER FOR

As I  write,  we’re about halfway through the
focus groups and I  so appreciate the
will ingness of the community to contribute
to the future direction of the College.  As we
consider the future,  I  am reminded of a
question I  f irst heard from leaders of
Christian schools in Canada. They asked
teachers and parents in their schools,  “What
is your deep hope for your children?” It ’s  a
big question- it  reaches well  beyond
academic results or being happy at school,
to the heart of the faith and character we
want our children to develop, and the sense
of purpose and accomplishment we hope
they will  experience in their l ives.  And our
answers to that question will  help guide the
way we grow and develop our school,  so
thank you for being involved in the
conversations this week.
Lastly,  Year 9 and 10 students and teachers
are getting ready for their trip to Tasmania,
leaving next week.  After the disruptions of
COVID, it ’s  lovely to see this adventure back
on the College calendar.  We wish them a
wonderful t ime away and look forward to
having some photos and stories to share
with you when they return!

Kind regards,
Rachel McClure
Acting Principal



I N T E R - S C H O O L S  A U C T I O N E E R I N G  C O M P
We are so proud to hear that one of our auctioneering students,
Tom Reynolds (Year 9), showcased his remarkable auctioneering
skills and secured an impressive 2nd place at TRAC's
auctioneering event a couple of weeks ago! Now, he's getting
ready to take on the Ganmain Show later this month.
Congratulations Tom! 

Crazy Hair Mufti Day for the last day of Term 2 was a major
success! It was a whole College event, and students from
Kindergarten to Year 12 were involved, and we raised a total of
$500 for this year's Fete and Fireworks. Thank you to everyone for
your great effort and generosity. We appreciate your support.
Together, we'll make the Fete spectacular!

Last Friday, Kindergarten celebrated its 100th day at school, 'One
Hundred Days Brighter.' The students arrived in colourful clothes
consistent with the theme. There were activities based around the
number 100 - counting activities, making and decorating biscuits,
sunglasses, and hats, building towers of 100 and writing 100 words
collaboratively. A dance party complete with party hats and
coloured sunglasses ended the day's festivities.

C R A Z Y  H A I R  M U F T I  D A Y

Please join us in welcoming our new staff!
Mr Simon Harrison (Secondary TAS teacher), Mr Scott Clark
(Groundskeeper), Mrs Kelly Fuller (Canteen Supervisor) and Miss
Danica Moran (Canteen Assistant).
If you see any of them around, make sure to say hello!

N E W  S T A F F

1 0 0  D A Y S  O F  K I N D E R G A R T E N

S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  

S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  
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Congratulations to our Year 6 team, who won 1st place in the
Legacy category at the State Da Vinci Decathlon last week in
Sydney! These amazing students spent many afternoons
training and preparing for this academic competition, and
the work paid off. Thank you to Dr Lachlan Brown, Senior
Lecturer at CSU and Jordan Gill from Xeros Piccolo
Engineering for training the students in art and poetry. It's
great to see how excited they were to attend, and it sounds
like a highlight for them was hearing the Knox Grammar
School's bagpipes play at the start of the day.

S T A T E  D A  V I N C I  D E C A T H L O N

S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  

Our Primary School students are swinging into action this term as
they learn how to play tennis! The fun tennis sessions are part of the
fantastic sports program we offer at our College and sparks interest
in the sport and honing students' skills. With a specialised coach
(Zac Burhop from South Wagga Tennis Club) guiding them, it's a
great opportunity for growth!
Years 3 and 4 are using the opportunity to work towards the Todd
Woodbridge Cup this term.

CYBERBULLYING SURVEY

PRIMARY IS PLAYING TENNIS

Yesterday, the library became the hub for a research project for students
in Years 7-10 to complete a survey on Cyberbullying. The study, “Factors
Associated with Cyberbullying and Cyber By Standing,” was coordinated
by Honours students at the School of Psychological Sciences at
Macquarie University, Sydney.
The aim was to investigate factors associated with children being mean
to each other in their cyber interactions, particularly children who
witness this event and their potential actions. It is part of a growing body
of research focused on investigating the increasing problem of
cyberbullying and the possible ways to deal with issues during
adolescents. 
We look forward to learning more about this issue when the results are
published later in the year. 

KO'S FIRST DAY WITH MRS SKEWES
KO began their day yesterday as meteorologists! The students
investigated the weather, recorded their observations on their very
own calendar, and spent the morning investigating the digraph
“Sh”. They brainstormed some “Sh” words and stuck them on the
friendly class sheep with eight legs and then worked on their own
words they hid under the wool of their sheep.
The students spent time looking at the story of Abraham in the
bible. Mrs Skewes was very rude and stopped the story at an
important part! Don’t worry! They will hear more tomorrow.
KO also did fabulous work in Maths - making 10 with ease, sharing
about place value, and showing the difference between addition
and subtraction. 

LOVIN' SPORT
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AFFIRMATION

WELLBEING

EMPOWERMENT

How to make self-care a family priorityHow to make self-care a family priority




You want your family to get into the habit of self-care
You are worried about time and money when it comes to self-care
You are not managing to stick to a self-care routine

What activities make you feel good and recharged?
What would you like to do more of?
Are there any activities that you look forward to during the week?
What would your ideal day look like? What activities would you do?

For parents (who may have forgotten!): What did you love doing before you had kids?
For children: Remind them of the things you’ve seen them enjoy.

If an idea is too time-consuming - the question to ask is, can it be peeled back and broken
down? That national park hike can wait, but perhaps you can fit in 10 minutes a day - at
your local park.
Use ‘dead time’. For example, enjoy a podcast on the way to work; walk or cycle instead of
driving locally; eat lunch outside instead of at your desk; or take a walk during your lunch
break.
Use ‘free time’ better. Social media scrolling and binge-watching TV can sap your soul. Free
up a bit of that time for your happy stuff.
Be realistic about how much time you need to feel the benefits of your self-care. Some
people need more time than others, so don’t undercook what you need.

Can help if:

Why should self-care be a priority for families?
Practising self-care can make you feel happier and more physically, mentally and emotionally
able to deal with life’s pressures and stresses. For busy, hectic families, ensuring self-care is a
priority makes sense, as it helps parents be better carers. It can also role model positive
behaviour for teens, which they’ll adopt and benefit from into adulthood.
What self-care works for you?
Self-care is different for everyone! You might have to work together and figure out the best
options. Ask everyone to think about these questions individually:

If you’re struggling to think of specific activities, think about this:

Think low budget or free. It is about filling hearts with joy, not emptying your bank account.
Carve out time for individual self-care
Self-care adds up like coins in a jar – every 5 or 10 minutes accumulates for good. If you think
you’re too busy for self-care, self-care likely is what you need. Here are some ways you can
make time:

Take this quiz to find out what sort of self-care works for you. For some more examples, check
out our self-care fact sheet.

The following article is originally from ReachOut.com and can be found here:
How to make self-care a family priority - ReachOut Parents




To get in touch with the
College Counsellor
phone the College on 6923 8888 or
email :  g.mclean@wwcc.nsw.edu.au

https://parents.au.reachout.com/skills-to-build/wellbeing/things-to-try-self-care/what-kind-of-self-care-suits-you
https://parents.au.reachout.com/skills-to-build/wellbeing/self-care-and-teenagers
https://parents.au.reachout.com/skills-to-build/wellbeing/things-to-try-self-care/how-to-make-self-care-a-family-priority
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars




OUR COMMUNITYOUR COMMUNITY

Woolworth Specials!

O F F E R  V A L I D  
C A D B U R Y  B L O C K S

W E D  2 6  J U L  -  T U E  1
A U G  2 3

D A R R E L L  L E A  B L O C K S
O N  S A L E  U N T I L  W E D  2

A U G  2 3









Connect online and discover meeting times and more with the following church communities:

https://www.saintandrews.net.au/
https://livingwaterwagga.org.au/
https://www.generocitychurch.com.au/
https://www.salvationarmy.org.au/wagga/
http://www.unlimitedcrc.com.au/
https://cfwagga.org.au/
https://www.wwbc.org.au/
https://www.waggaevchurch.org.au/
https://swac.church/
https://waggachurchofchrist.org.au/
https://waggaunitingchurch.org/
https://www.waggaanglican.org.au/
https://staidanswagga.org.au/
https://waggawagga.adventist.org.au/
https://www.togetherchurch.org/

